 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
AUGUST 4, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Monday, August 4, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Mike Cotter, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, Ellen Mikeworth, and April Lyons. Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Ash-Clif Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl, Deputy Joe LaCost, and Therese Simoneau from the Advocate were also in attendance.  
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the July 22, 2025 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as sent, seconded by April Lyons and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Ash-Cliff Police Chief Jim Lehmkuhl, who had nothing to report. Trustee Ellen Mikeworth asked about a person walking their dog about 2:00 a.m. setting off ring doorbell alerts and wondered what the reason might be. The person worked nights and was just walking their dog after work. Not a problem to worry about.
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, who reported on the following:

· Derek has four letters to persons with swimming pools in violation of our fencing ordinance. Derek is giving the violators until Friday, August 22nd to be in compliance with our ordinance. If the board approves with the list, he will have the deputy deliver the letters.  Derek was given the approval to have the letter delivered.

· Derek compiled a list of all of water line repairs and all tile repairs with dates done since he’s been Maintenance Supervisor. He also tried to take pictures of everything repaired and intends to put all the information in a word document as a future reference for the board. 
· Derek reported due to the heavy rains, there were three houses on Second Street with close to a foot of water in their basements. The catch basin in front of John Harms’ resident had blockage in two of the five connections and had to be repaired. Today a new manhole was installed and successfully repaired the damage. The price was $7,066.50 and because it was an emergency, no bids were necessary. Trustee Ellen Mikeworth asked their committee be informed in the future of when things like this occur. Derek said he would send a group text to everyone involved.

· Derek reported he received a text from the owner of the property on Second Street, previously scheduled for demolition, advising him he had a contractor lined up for Tuesday and would get with Derek about a building permit so things could get started. During the discussion that followed, members suggested if nothing happens on Tuesday, the board meet on Wednesday to follow up on the original demolition order due to the owner not meeting the requirements he agreed to in bringing the property up to code. Complaints from adjoining property owners with health conditions regarding the smell coming from inside the house have been received.  Jim Lehmkuhl reported he is a neighbor and would like to have something done. The attorney had been contacted and said a letter would be sent.
· Derek reported the areas around the dinosaurs and handicap areas have been filled in with mulch and the flower beds will be after the weeds have been sprayed. 
· Derek will continue spraying weeds, shoveling curves, and gutters before the Homecoming.
· The memorial benches have been put together and should be installed in the concrete within the next day or two.
· President Heideman asked Derek if he received an estimate for the concrete work by the Veteran’s Memorial Monument and was advised the person contacted hadn’t responded. Dan Campbell said the only thing we could do is try to make a slurry to put on top to fill in the chips but it will never match and will never look like it did before. President Heideman will contact someone who does concrete work. Deputy Joe LaCost will contact the person who hit the monument.
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee April Lyons has no report. 

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth reported Devon Goodrich was advised he could attend a board meeting if he wants to discuss the street on the south side of his property. 
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier reported her committee met last week concerning the proposed splash pad and they’ll have a booth at the Homecoming looking for donations and input from residents. They are working on getting grants and need additional information ASAP from the village to complete them. There are two grants available – one for 100% and one for 75%, and she was told we could get both. She’s sent emails to different community leaders requesting letters to send in with the grant application and received letters from The Lions Club, 4-H, the school board, pre-school, and Best Buddies. Those letters have been sent to Jim Clarage. Shannon asked Jim if we should send a bid and he thought it would be good to get a bid so they would think we’re serious. She’s been receiving emails from Meisters and had to tell them she didn’t know what to tell them because she’s working on grants and cannot commit until she knows how much. Our email wasn’t working and Troy was able to get in so if anyone want the password, she has it. Shannon is still contacting the insurance company about the splash pad liability.
Trustee Mike Cotter reported he follows the City of Watseka board meetings on u-tube and commented on how efficient they conduct their meetings. They don’t have all the side bar conversations and thinks we could learn from them and speed up our meetings. 
Treasurer Krystal Alberts had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz had no report.

Trustee Ellen Mikeworth moved to go into Executive Session at 7:45 p.m. to discuss personnel, seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

At 8:08 p.m. the meeting returned to regular session.

As there was no further business to come before the board, Angie Wycoff moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:09 p.m., seconded by Mike Cotter and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, August 19, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
